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Saints Peter and Paul  
Catholic Primary School, 

Moorfield, Tower Hill 
Kirkby.L33 1DZ 

 

Headteacher: Mrs J. Mousley 
Chair Of Governors: Mr. George MacKenzie 

 

Website: www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk 
   E-mail: peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk  
   Telephone  0151 477 8205 

 
 

 
The class with the best attendance will be rewarded with toast on a Monday morning break time.. 

Please be on time for school, gates open at 8.45pm and children go straight into class everyday, gates 
close at 8.55am 

 This week  This week 

Little Saints 91.3% Plessington 80.4% 

Nursery 91.2% Moore 99.2% 
 Owen 84.7%  Fisher 95.2% 
 Adams 84.4%  Howard 91.3% 

Campion 87.8%  Clitherow 91.8% 
 Bamber 92.4%  Kirby 92.7% 

Rigby 96.9% total 92.1% 

Lots of illness in school this passed week – lets hope everyone recovers during half 
term! 

lease ensure your child is in school each and every school day, to give them the best 
opportunity to learn and make progress! 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Make every day count in Kirkby – working together as a family of schools 

Spring term 2024 
As you know the regular attendance of your child at school is a vital part of their education.  
All our Kirkby Schools meet regularly together to discuss attendance and ways to further 
promote attendance within the town.  
We focus on every child, every class, every school – and the attendance for all children right 
across the town.  
This term we are sharing our attendance figures with each other for each week of the Spring 
term.  
At the end of every week we look at the attendance for each school and announce our weekly 
Kirkby school champion.  
At the end of term we will announce our overall Spring term school champion. 
Watch out for additional events between now and the end of the Summer term.  
We want Kirkby to be known as a champion town for school attendance – you can help us make 
this happen. 
Thank you for your support.  Our school attendance for week 1 Spring term 2 was   92.1% 
Yours sincerely 
Mrs J. Mousley 
Headteacher   

 
 
 
Joanna Mousley 
Head teacher  
 

http://www.saintspeterandpaulcps.org.uk/
mailto:peterandpaul.de@knowsley.gov.uk


 
        

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

AWARDS – Friday 23rd2 February 2024 

Nursery Owen Adams 

Kaiden Knox John Williams 
        Louis Fitzsimmons 

Elias Aston Lexi-Mae McKevitt 
 

Freya Manning 
 

Jessica Ledsham 
Sadie Dryhurst 

 
Niamh McCabe 

 

Pippa Rose 
Jones 

                  Carter 
                Davidson-McQuirk 

Arla-Rose Brodie 

Campion Bamber Rigby 

Harper Smith Ivy Harrison Isabella Harrison 

Mason Hardy Freddie Smith Albert Bucannon  

Reine Creedon Poppy McBride Hope Brown 

Aria Shelley Alex Stoica 
Sowulewski  Harper Anderson 

Plessington Moore Fisher 

Jacob Kirk Watts Katie Price Matthew McCabe 

Kyle Doran Alarah Guy Nancy Hilditch 

Shalom Wright Orla Steele  

 Kaine Rawsthorne   Carter McVey 
Darcey Smith 

Howard Clitherow Kirby 

Freddie Ambrose Iyla Fitzpatrick  

Jasmine Jenkins George Connolly Abbey Abiodun 

Frankie Nodwell Anna Socha Evie Smith 

  Elliiot O’Brien 

Gerard Hagan Thomas O’Neil Scarlett Burke 

Well done everyone! 

Most Improved Handwriting this Week 
We are continuing to have a focus on handwriting. We have a handwriting board on the school 
corridor which displays one beautiful piece of work for each class in school each week. 

Class Owen Ezra Ward Class Pless. Archie Brodie 
Class Adams Nellie Jones Class Moore Amaya Parry 
Class Campion Maddox Reed Class Fisher Bella Reece 
Class Bamber Jacob Tayar Class Howard Caitlin McGuiness 
Class Rigby Reina Doyle Class Clitherow Albie Worthington 

 Class Kirby Shay Hatfield 
 

Extra Curricular sessions for Spring Term Two from 3.15pm – 4.10pm 
 

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

x Rigby  Campion Bamber Y3 

x Multi skills Multi skills Multi skills Football 

 



 
        

    

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
                        
Menu for next week 
Please pay dinner monies by Monday 26th  February  2024 at 9.30am 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dojo points – points awarded for good behaviour, a job well done, lovely work, great 
effort etc The winning class is ….  

Campion 300 Fisher 295 

Bamber 192 Howard 313 

Rigby 197 Clitherow 340 

Plessington 150 Kirby 375 

Moore  WINNER Kirby 

 

Online safety tips for Parents 

Talking regularly with your child can help keep them safe online. Making it part of daily 
conversation, like you would about their day at school, will help your child feel relaxed. 

It also means when they do have any worries, they’re more likely to come and speak to you. 

 

Elections in Knowsley 
 
Elections will be taking place in Knowsley on Thursday 2 May 2024. This includes local elections as well as the 
election of the Combined Authority Mayor and the Merseyside Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 
To vote in these elections, you must be registered to vote by 11.59pm on Tuesday 16 April 2024.  If you’ve never 
registered, have moved address or changed your name, register to vote online at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote  
 
Once you are registered, there are a number of different ways you can vote:- 
 
Postal vote: If you are not already registered for a postal vote, you need to do so by 5pm on Wednesday 17 April 
2024 
You can apply online for a postal vote by visiting the Government’s website. You will be asked to provide your 
National Insurance Number. 
 
If you are already registered for a postal vote, you don’t need to do anything. You will be contacted by the Election 
Team when your postal vote is due for renewal. 
 
Voting by Proxy: If you are unable to vote in person and would like someone to vote on your behalf, you can apply 
for a proxy vote. The deadline for applications is 5pm on Wednesday 17 April.  
 
You can request a proxy vote application by contacting Knowsley’s Elections Team on 0151 443 2222 or by emailing 
elections@knowsley.gov.uk  
 
Voting in person at a Polling Station: If you are voting in person on Thursday 2 May, please remember to bring a 
valid photo ID with you. If you don’t have a valid ID, you can apply for a Voter Authority Certificate up until 5pm on 
Wednesday 24 April. Apply online on the Government’s website.  
  
If you are unable to register to vote online, or need assistance in registering for a postal vote, proxy vote or Voter 
Authority Certificate please contact Knowsley’s Elections team on 0151 443 2222 or by emailing 

http://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote
mailto:elections@knowsley.gov.uk


 
        

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have a happy weekend – we will see you back in 

school on Monday – Gates close at 8.55am 

 

Upcoming events in school 
 

Live Simply book sale, our current work in school around our Live Simply 
award is about recycling – we are holding a book sale on 1st March and we 
would ask if you have any children’s books at home which you could 
donate to this book sale we would be grateful – please bring any books to 
the front entrance of school. 
World book Day – 7th March 2024, this year to celebrate world book day 
children are invited to read a rainbow of books before it falls on the 7th  
March. On the day children are invited to come to school wearing a colour 
and bring a book to school with them that matches their chosen colour 
example Book - little Red Riding Hood and the children dress up in red 
A rainbow book chart will be sent home on Monday 
Comic relief day – 15th March – children can dress in their own clothes 
and donate £1 to Comic relief, we will have a cake sale – 10p cake and if 
anyone would like to donate cakes we will happily accept offers!  
Spring Open day – 20th March 2024– children attend school. 
Children finish for Easter 26th March 2024 and return Monday 8th April 
 
 
 


